
UPDATE ON CONTINUOUS GLUCOSE 

MONITORING SENSORS 

 

The HSE introduced a number of initiatives from December 2023 onwards, to support access 

to continuous glucose monitoring (CGM) sensors while managing expenditure in the area. 

There are increasing numbers of patients accessing CGM sensors while monthly expenditure 

in this area has declined when compared to 2023. 

In the first year since the introduction of the reimbursement application system for CGM 

sensors, 2,949 new patients have received reimbursement support for this technology. In 

December 2024, 19,861 patients were in receipt of CGM sensors under the Community Drug 

Schemes. 

In December 2024, 63% of new initiators on CGM sensors were commencing on a Preferred 

CGM sensor.  
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